# Tambo Upper PS







Term 1 - 15/03/2024

# Important Dates

**March** 

20th - Last day of Book Fair 28th - Last day of school (3:15 pm finish)

#### **April**

15th - School begins Term 2 19th - TUBBS Cross COuntry @ Buchan 22nd - Student Free Day 25th - ANZAC @ Bruthen

# Principal's Report

# **Working Bee**

A HUGE thanks to Simon Murrell, Paul Andrews, Rachel Kennedy and Max Rijs-Lugton who supported the working bee last night, it was an hour of power whipper snipping along the front of the school fence. Unfortunately it's a piece of work that is not supported by the shire so it was great to get in there and tackle the long grass along the fence line.

### **Student Representative Council**

The final layer to our student leadership team was finalised this week and it is with great pleasure to announce the following students as SRC reps of their respective classes.

Yellow Room: Ryland Pesendorfer and Arlo Long Blue Room: Lilly Grand-Court and Hazel Larkins Red Room: Seth Greenwood and Scott Pritchard

Orange Room: Violet Mehlert, Oscar Domanski, Jye

Gossow

Purple Room: Nash Butler and Deagan Merrett

### **Book Fair**

A reminder that our Book Fair is up and running after school each day until Wednesday next week. The fair provides students the opportunity to purchase books and some stationary supplies with 40% of the takings donated back to the school in the form of credit to purchase new books. The Book Fair is being held in Green Room this year.

We would like to acknowledge the traditional owners of the land on which Tambo Upper Primary School gathers, the Gunai Kurnai people. We would like to pay our respects to their elder's past, present, and emerging.

# <u>Divisional Swimming</u> <u>Championships</u>

Congratulations to Hugh and Will who represented TUPS at the recent Divisional Championships in Bairnsdale. Both boys were successful at the District Championships and won their way through to the next level of competition which is a great achievement. Well done

#### **Easter Raffle**

There is a great level of excitement and momentum gathering around our famous Easter Raffle. Thanks to the many families who have already donated prizes for this fundraiser, the pile of chocolate goodies is steadily Building up. Raffle tickets have been attached to the newsletter to sell with the draw happening at assembly on the last day of school for term 1 on Thursday March 28th. Thanks in advance for your support with selling the tickets and the donation of chocolate goodies.

### Police and Fire brigade visits

A big thanks to Brooke and Ty from the Bairnsdale Police and Christine and Warren from Mossiface/Tambo Fire Brigade who visited our school last week and provided invaluable information to our students about safety and emergency procedures. The students were provided with firsthand insights into the roles and responsibilities of emergency responders, fostering trust and confidence in these community helpers. The interactive experiences which were tailored to the needs of each age group also provided our students with essential life skills and knowledge.

Principal, Mark Chandler.





# GOLDEN FRAME

Each week our teachers will be selecting a student or students learning to be shared and to celebrate the wonderful efforts or growth they have shown in their work.

## **7TH MARCH**

Yellow Room - Dayne Cater Blue Room - Ruby Harley Orange Room - Rumi Apps Purple Room - Will Lane

## **14TH MARCH**

Yellow Room - Patrick O'Callaghan-Kennedy

Blue Room - Zarli Willett

Red Room - Miller Murrell

Orange Room - Emma Ottosson

Purple Room - Darcy Spink

